Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Mon. May 16th. 2016 at 7.30 p.m. 
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers (Vice-Chairman)  

 Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.D.Fortescue Mr.J.Matthewson
Mr.S.Fidler
Apologies: Mr.B.Coe  Mr.D.Roper (NCC & BDC)
Chairman Mr.R.Cushing was re-elected chairman for 2016/17 and Mrs.M.Rodgers was re-elected as vice-chairman.
Public Participation A member of the public voiced concern at the overgrown verge on the Old Norwich Road/Spixworth Road junction and at the excessive expenditure on signs advertising the forthcoming NDR.
a) Police Report One crime had been recorded during April/May
b) County Council and District Council Reports Not available
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler gave a summary of the recent committee meeting. Passenger numbers were increasing year on year and were expected to reach ½ million during 2016. The pattern of helicopter flights was likely to change temporarily due to the grounding of a particular make of aircraft following the crash in Norway.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies as above
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting





Mrs.Scarff – School Governor





3. Minutes of the April meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that two allotment plots had been vacated and he would advertise on the allotment fields and the notice boards.
5. Planning No objection was raised to a dwelling on land adjacent to 23 Fairholme Road which had already received outline permission.
6. Safety Surfaces Following a site visit from a representative of Norse their quotation for supplying and installing soil and top seed and Safa Mats under the swings at Newton and Horsham parks at a cost of £2,332.15 was accepted.

7. Site Allocations Development Plan The Council noted the contents of the plan adopted by Broadland District Council which showed no areas in addition to those on which the Council had already been consulted.

8. Annual Governance Statement was signed to send to the external auditor.

9. Annual Accounts 2015/2016 The internal auditor Mrs.Nash had checked the accounts and procedures and there were no matters requiring the attention of the Council. The accounts were formally adopted.

10. Correspondence Broadland DC had informed all Parish Councils that they would be giving all landowners the opportunity to put areas of land forward for consideration for development in the plans for the Greater Norwich area to supply the housing needs up to 2036. A resident had complained about an oak tree overhanging her property and the Clerk was asked to consulted with Broadland DC before any further action was considered.  T.T.Jones has submitted their annual inspection report for the street lighting. It was agreed that the chairman and clerk check this and report the implications to the next council meeting.
11. Accounts passed for payment






J.Graves – Clerk
Salary (inc.PAYE)


£500.27
E-ON


Street Lighting (DD) (inc.VAT)
£122.91
W.Nash

Internal Audit



£100.00
Anglian Water
Blind Lane



£72.71
Anglian Water
Waterloo



£88.57
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports  Two street lights were reported as failed. The Clerk would speak to R.Wilks about work needed on the Horsham village sign. The dog bin on Newton Park needed a new post. The quality of grass cutting in various areas was commented on and the Clerk would check and speak to the contractor.

13. Next meeting  St.Faiths Centre Monday June 20th. at 7.30 p.m.

